
 

P.O. Box 28085-8085, Raleigh, NC  27611-8085        sanford@sanfordlawoffice.com                                                          
Tel:  919.210.4900 

 

SANFORD   LAW   OFFICE,   PLLC 
Jo Anne Sanford, Attorney at Law 

 
March 21, 2019 

 
 
Ms. M. Lynn Jarvis, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission   Via Electronic Filing 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4325 
 

Re: Application for Transfer of Public Utilities Franchise and for 
Approval of Rates, Filed by Pace Utilities Group, Inc. (W-1046, Sub 
5) and Carolina Water Service, Inc. of North Carolina (W-354, Sub 
361) 

    
Dear Ms. Jarvis:  

On February 6, 2019 Carolina Water Service, Inc. of North Carolina 

(“CWSNC” or “Company”) and Pace Utilities Group, Inc. (“Pace,”) filed a second 

Revised Application for Transfer of Public Utilities Franchise and for Approval of 

Rates.   The requested rates were those applicable to CWSNC’s Bradfield Farms 

subdivision at the time.   CWSNC had agreed with the Public Staff to the use of 

applicable Bradfield Farms subdivision rates, the February 6, 2019 filing 

reflected that agreement, and it remains the intention of the Company to 

request and the Public Staff to approve use of the Bradfield Farms subdivision 

rates after transfer for the Pace system. 

On February 21, 2019, the North Carolina Utilities Commission (“NCUC” or 

“Commission”) issued its order in CWSNC’s most recent general rate case 

application (Docket No. W-354 Sub 360).  In that order, the rates for the Bradfield 

Farms subdivision were changed; this letter confirms the continuing request by 

CWSNC in this matter that the rates applied to the Pace system upon transfer be 

the rates currently applicable to the Bradfield Farms subdivision of CWSNC, as 

they exist at the time of transfer.   The currently applicable rates for the 

Bradfield Farms subdivision are set forth in Appendix A-3 of the Commission’s 

February 21, 2019 order in CWSNC’s rate case application (W-354 Sub 360). 
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I certify that all parties of record have been served electronically  with 

this document. 

 As always, thank you and your staff for your assistance; please feel free 

to contact me if there are any questions or suggestions.  

      Sincerely, 
 
      Electronically Submitted 
 
      /s/Jo Anne Sanford 

Attorney for Carolina Water Service, 
Inc. of North Carolina  
 

cc: Parties of Record  
 
 
 
 
 
 


